NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
(These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed).

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING (Draft)
held at the Masonic Hall, Fairy Road, Seaview on Monday 17th February, 2014 at 6.30pm

PRESENT:  Cllr Tuson (Chairman), Cllr Turner (Vice Chairman), Cllrs Bradford, Jarman, Shimmen, Rayner, Thomas-Foxley and I.W. Cllr. Barry.

The Chairman welcomed Members and Residents (9)
Prior to the formal meeting there was a presentation on behalf of the owners of Seahaven, Seagrove Bay by Depths Ltd, the architects for the proposed development in order to consult residents and seek feedback prior to a new planning application being submitted. They presented a range of photographs and drawings outlining the alterations that have been made after the initial application was refused. The plans have reverted to the initial footprint which has existing consent for a replacement dwelling, a reduced number of bedrooms from five to three and include revised plans for the roof and balcony and also a limited palette of materials for use. These alterations are an attempt to be more sympathetic to the existing properties in the area. 
Following the presentation, questions and comments were invited from councillors and members of the public. Cllr Turner declared an interest as he knows the owners and asked about the protection of the property from storm damage following recent and probable future extreme weather conditions. It was also pointed out that there may be a condition imposed on when building work would be able to take place. A lively discussion ensued and there was a general view that the plans currently demonstrated an improvement on the previous application but further consultation was required on some issues. The Chairman thanked Depths Ltd for their attendance and presentation. 
The Chairman then formerly opened the Parish council meeting and invited questions from members of the public.
A question was asked with regard to the car parks at Pier Road and Puckpool Park and the IW Councils intention to introduce parking charges. The chairman explained that they appeared on the list of disposable services but the IW Council have yet to declare their intentions. Cllr Barry went on to state that more would probably be known after the IW Council has set its budget.

A further question was asked about the recent build up of shingle in front of the Sea wall at the Duver and Springvale and whether there was a possibility of removing or displacing some to lower the level as during the recent storms, waves were coming over the Sea wall and there was the threat of flooding to properties on the Seafront. Cllr Barry agreed to enquire if anything practical can be done to alleviate the problem.

A member of the public brought up some general points about the recent flooding within the Parish and the need for more awareness of the problems caused by severe weather which is becoming more and more frequent.

It was also stated that Cllr Barry had reported the vast amount of shingle on the road to Island Roads and that he would follow the issue up.  

4228
Apologies for Absence

Apologies received from Cllrs Colledge and Beales who were away and Cllr Kalaher who was recovering from surgery.
4229
Declarations of Interest

Cllr Turner declared a personal interest in Agenda item 5, planning (a) Seaspray, Duver Road and (b) (iii) Lone Tree, Rope Walk
Cllr Thomas-Foxley declared a personal interest in Agenda item 5, planning (a) Seaspray, Duver Road and (b) (iii) Lone Tree, Rope Walk

4230
The minutes of the previous meeting held on 20th January 2014 were unanimously agreed with no amendments.
4231
Matters Arising

Cllr Tuson asked if there had been any response from Hampshire Constabulary following the break in’s at the Sandlands allotments. The Clerk stated that he had no reply.
The clerk reported that he had submitted further information on the Barnsley Trail to the Ramblers association for the intended booklet to be produced within the “rambles by buses” scheme and is anticipating a draft copy for perusal very soon.

4232
Planning

a) Delegated decisions, as per list circulated were noted.

Cllr Turner then spoke about an issue that had come to light following one of the delegated decisions, namely Seaspray, Duver Road
The owner and the architect have made representations by e-mail to the clerk that the comments of the Parish Council were not properly constituted, the planning sub-committee meeting was not properly convened and comments were submitted after the consultation date had expired.

Cllr Turner confirmed to the members that these accusations are without foundation as after consultation with legislation and standing orders, everything conformed to proper and legal practice by the Parish Council. The clerk will circulate the letter from the owner and response from the Clerk to the members.

Cllr Turner went on to make the following proposal in the light of this occurrence in order for the Council to continue to consult on planning applications with transparency and openness to all parties:
i) Any future planning sub-committee meeting should be advertised on all Parish Notice boards with a minimum of 5 clear days’ notice and should list all of the applications to be considered at that meeting. 

ii) Any future planning sub-committee meeting should be advertised on the website with a minimum of 5 clear days’ notice and should list all of the applications to be considered at that meeting. 

iii) Any future planning sub-committee meeting should be held at the Seagrove Pavilion or any other suitable public venue / location 

iv) The agent or applicant of each planning application should be notified and invited to be present at the meeting at which the application is to be discussed. If not, a nil response should be recorded
           This proposal was seconded by Cllr Bradford and the members voted 6 

           for with 1 abstention and therefore carried.
b) The following applications were then considered
(Closing date for comments 21st February 2014) 

i) P/00058/14: Barnsley Farm, Bullen Road, Ryde, PO33 1QF
Proposal: Alterations, extension and conversion of stables to form unit of holiday accommodation; alterations and extension of shed to form open fronted barn to provide undercover parking and picnic area and storage area.
It was agreed by all of the members that no comment will be made on this application
           (Closing date for comments 27th February 2014) 
ii) P/01589/13: Spindrift, Bluett Avenue, Seaview, PO34 5HE
Proposal: Demolition of lean-to; alterations; single storey rear extension to provide additional living accommodation; extension to existing terrace at first floor level on rear elevation.
          Comments have already been submitted with regard to this 

          application. The members noted the minor amendment 

(Closing date for comments 7th March 2014)

iii) P/00130/14: Lone Tree, Rope Walk, Seaview, PO34 5EY
Proposal: Alterations; single storey extensions on North and South elevations to provide additional living accommodation; dormer window on West elevation; replacement porch; cladding
It was proposed by Cllr Turner that this application be supported with the caveat that obscure glass be used in the dormer. This was seconded by Cllr Jarman and carried unanimously
iv) P/01551/13: Wishing Well, Pondwell Hill, Ryde, PO33 1PX
Proposal: Retention of works on rear elevation of roof to form enlarged dormer window on rear elevation and install patio doors; retention of balustrading to flat roof area on rear elevation.
Cllr Turner proposed that the application be supported in the light that it is a facility that should be maintained. This was seconded by Cllr Tuson and carried unanimously.

The appeal on The Dairy Bungalow, Salterns Road, Seaview, PO35 5AH was noted by members and no further comments were required.
4233 
Reports
i)  I.W. Cllr Barry stated that he had nothing to report to the meeting. He
      did state that the planning application for Little Woodside had been

      approved. Cllr Turner asked about the footpath at Pondwell and

      when it was likely to start. Cllr Barry stated that the money was in the

      budget and he had been assured that it will be completed. 
ii)  N&SCP: Cllr Shimmen reported that the AGM was held on
            Saturday 1st February at the Northbank Hotel. Cllr Barry called for a 
            successor to take over his role as chairman but in the absence of

            willing volunteers agreed to stay on for another year. It was further

            suggested that a vice chairman should be appointed and Lynne Stack

            took on the role. It was agreed that all of the events from this year will

            be repeated in the coming year. Jan Collins has asked for volunteers
            to assist with the watering of 31 containers around the 2 villages.
iii)  IWALC: Cllr Kalaher sent his apologies to the meeting and is unable to 

           attend the F&GP Meeting on Thursday 20th February. The chairman

           asked if any other member was free and would like to attend the

           meeting but nobody is available. Therefore, apologies will be sent on

           behalf of the Parish Council.

iv) Seagrove Pavilion Trust: Cllr Bradford reported a recent user group  

     meeting at which it was reported that the target will be beaten in the

     annual forecast for 2014. There is to be an open day at the Pavilion on 

     Sunday 6th April between 2 – 4pm where all of the users will be 

     present. There are currently vacancies in the Yoga, Bridge and Art 

     groups.

v) St Helens Patient Forum: Cllr Bradford reported that he attended the 

      meeting on Wednesday 6th February at St Helens Medical centre.

      He stated that there are 6100 patients registered, 30% of which are 65   

      years of age or older. Cllr Bradford reported that there is now an online   

      service available whereby you can book appointments and order 

      repeat prescriptions. He also reported a new initiative called the Café 
      clinic which brings together professionals and volunteers from the 

      health and social care sector in one location to provide support and 

      advice for older people in a more relaxed setting. The next meeting is 

      scheduled for Wednesday 1st May at 6.30pm.

4234
Discretionary services and final precept figure for 2014 - 2015
Members discussed aspects of the discretionary services that may be expected to be funded in the new financial year and the setting of a precept figure for 2014 – 2015. Cllr Turner proposed that there should be an increase in the precept to create a reserve in order to be in a position to deal with the problems when they arise. It was suggested that an increase of £9000 would represent 10.11p per week per Band D property. This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and unanimously agreed by all the members. As a result, the precept for 2014 – 2015 will be set at £38,490.
4235
Correspondence
The following items were circulated: 
IWC – Planning Appeal Notice, The Dairy Bungalow, Salterns Road
IWC – TEN, Northbank Hotel, Seaview

IWC – Tree work, Urban Saints Centre, Oakhill Road

IWC – Street Trading Application, Jules Ices

Navitus Bay – Announcement of scale back

IWC – Invitation for meeting about Discretionary services

IWC – Changes to green bag courier system. 

The following items were reported:

NHS – Notice of public board meeting

Letter from and response to Mr Paul Linfield, Seaspray, The Duver to be circulated to members forthwith.

4236
Support of E-petition on development in Rural Communities
The clerk circulated a letter from Welford on Avon Parish Council asking for the support of the members for an ongoing e-petition on rural development. After discussion the members agreed not to support it and for no further action to be taken.

4237

The Big Tree Plant Project
The clerk circulated a letter from the Big Tree Project who were offering sapling trees to plant in urban areas. Having discussed it, the members agreed that the remembrance orchard scheme had already been supported and it will be difficult to find areas of land to accommodate new trees for that project. Therefore, it was decided that no further action should be taken. 
4238
Finances:

i) The following receipts were noted:-
Interest - £1.09
Allotments - £33.00 (Plot 2 inc £25 Deposit)
HMRC - £912.40 (Employee Rebate)
Xmas Trees - £55.00 

ii) The following payments were approved:-

     M.A Pink - £ (Salary) £875.05
M.A Pink - £139.95 (Expenses)
(Telephone / Broadband - £13.50; Mileage - £72.00; Postage - £1.50

Stationery/Ink Cartridges - £42.72; VAT - £8.54; Misc £1.69 (unpaid postage).

Orlik Farms - £72.00 – Nettlestone Hill Hedge Cutting
IWALC - £397.60 – Affiliation Fees
IWALC - £25.00 – SLCC / IWALC Conference event (Clerk)
IWALC - £30.00 – Good Councillor guides (4th Editions)

Seagrove Pavilion Trust - £12.00 – Pavilion Rental (2 hours)

Spithead Lodge - £15.00 – Hall hire for this meeting

The Clerks salary from November remains outstanding due to issues with funds from HMRC. As soon as funds are received, it will be paid and minuted

iii) Income and Expenditure update to 31.01.2014:-

The Clerk circulated an income and expenditure update to 31.01.2014. There were no questions and the update was noted by the members.
iv) Armed Forces Day Grant Application:-
It was proposed by Cllr Bradford and seconded by Cllr Turner that a donation of £150.00 be contributed towards this event. This was unanimously agreed by the members.
v) Early payment of March Accounts:-

Proposed by Cllr Tuson and seconded by Cllr Turner that any March accounts can be paid early to allow for completion of VAT Reclaim and the clearance of cheques. 

4239
Application to Our Place programme
The Clerk circulated literature to the members on the Our Place programme which included invitations to apply for inclusion in the programme. After discussion, the members agreed to take no further action at this stage.
4240
Information and Report:
Cllr Jarman asked if there was anything happening at present with Harcourt Sands. Cllr Barry replied that he was not aware of anything.
Cllr Bradford stated that a Tree had fallen on the corner of Gully Road and Priory Drive and that the Gully had not been cleared, causing flooding. Clerk to report to Island Roads. He also reminded the Clerk of the lock on the gate at Sandlands Allotments.

Cllr Rayner brought up the Barnsley Trail with regard to the walking festival in May. He stated that he had established links with the organisers and a brochure had been produced that contained the walk within it. There followed the question of participants making a donation to a nominated charity and whether it should be the community partnership or another suitable good cause. The question was also raised with regard to the re-print of the brochure which is currently under review by the IW Ramblers association as part of the rambles by Bus scheme in conjunction with Southern Vectis. The clerk will continue to monitor the progress of the brochure. 
Cllr Rayner also stated that he had written to Island Roads about the state of Calthorpe Road with regard to fallen debris after the recent storms and is awaiting a reply following a requested inspection.

The Clerk reported that he had been contacted by Malcolm Smith from Island Roads who has offered to attend a future PC meeting for a Q&A session about issues. The members were very much in favour of this being arranged.

Cllr Turner reported that he will represent the Parish Council at the D-Day 70th anniversary celebrations.

Cllr Turner asked if the Parish Council financially supported the Seaview Regatta but it was stated that it is not currently necessary.
The chairman reminded the members that the next meeting will incorporate the Annual meeting of the Parish and will commence at 6.30pm.

There being no further business, the Meeting was declared closed at 8.30pm

…………………………………….

Chairman 17th March 2014  
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